
  BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 

11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, October 23, 2017 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees Work Session to order at 7:59 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

The following Trustees were present: 

 

  Debbie Engler  

  George Metanias  

  Jim Richmond 

Joseph Budzyn 

Joseph Siwinski 

 

Absent:  John Mazzorana   

 

Also present were the following: Village Clerk Jillian Hersted; Village Administrator 

John Tomasoski; Finance Director Barb Damron; Community/Economic Development 

Director Alan Zordan; Chief Steve Vaccaro; Assistant Village Administrator Kirk 

Zoellner; Staff Engineer Dan Peloquin and Village Attorney Carl Buck. 

 

Cupcake Law and Home Kitchen Operations 

Community/Economic Development Director Alan Zordan presented this item. 

   
 

  
 

 
 

Discussion: The consensus of the Board was to adopt the requested ordinance allowing 

limited home baking and directed staff to prepare such an ordinance for consideration at a 

future Board meeting. 
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2017 Tax Levy Discussion  

Village Administrator John Tomasoski and Finance Director Barb Damron presented this 

item. 
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Discussion:  

Village Administrator John Tomasoski reviewed the status of the Village’s funds at the 

end of FY ’17 and the beginning of FY ’18,  recent legislation and the impact on the 

Village. 

 

Finance Director Damron reviewed the 2017 property tax levy and three different levy 

options.   

 

Trustee Budzyn questioned the timing of the tax levy and the overall budget process. 

Finance Director Damron provided a more in-depth explanation of the tax levy process 

and how it correlates to the budget.  The Mayor and Board expressed satisfaction in the 

budget process and directed staff to proceed with option two for the tax levy (new growth 

only). 

 

Staff Reports 

Trustee Budzyn provided an update on the progress of the Laraway Communications 

Center. 

 

Village Administrator Tomasoski asked legal counsel to advise the Board of the 

necessary steps for an applicant to secure a gaming license for a charitable event. 

 

Village attorney Buck advised that the process for an applicant to obtain a gaming license 

for a charitable event was a 2-step process in which the applicant would apply for both 

the facility to host the event and the operator to run the event.  If the Illinois Department 

of Revenue granted the license then the Village could consider an F Class liquor license 

if requested by the applicant.  

 

There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 

Fleischer adjourned the work session at 9:14 p.m.   

 


